
 
 
 

  
 City Council Memorandum 
 

 
 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL DATE:  NOVEMBER 17, 2015 
 
FROM:  RIVERSIDE POLICE DEPARTMENT WARDS: ALL 
 
SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF $25,000 FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF ALCOHOLIC 

BEVERAGE CONTROL – SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATION 
 
ISSUE: 
 
Acceptance of grant funds in the amount of $25,000 from the Department of Alcoholic 
Beverage Control for the ABC-OTS grant program.   
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
That the City Council: 
  

1. Authorize the acceptance of grant funds in the amount of $25,000 from the Department 
of Alcoholic Beverage Control; 
 

2. Authorize an increase in revenues in the amount of $25,000 and appropriate 
expenditures in the same amount to an account as assigned by the Finance 
Department for the Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control grant; and 
 

3. Authorize the City Manager, or his designee, to execute all grant documents. 
 

BACKGROUND: 
 
In August 2014, the Riverside Police Department submitted a proposal to the Department of 
Alcoholic Beverage Control (ABC) to conduct Minor Decoy and Shoulder Tap programs in the 
City of Riverside.  The goal of the Minor Decoy program is to reduce the number of ABC 
licensees who sell alcoholic beverages to minors.  The goal of the Shoulder Tap program is to 
decrease the number of adults who furnish alcoholic beverages to minors.  Both of these 
alcohol enforcement programs will assist in combating problems associated with underage 
alcohol consumption. 
 
If approved by City Council, the grant funds will be used to pay overtime to conduct these 
operations during the grant period of October 1, 2015 through September 30, 2016. 
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FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
There is no impact to the General Fund.  The total grant award is $25,000.  No matching funds 
are required. 
 
 
Prepared by: Sergio G. Diaz, Chief of Police 
Certified as to  
availability of funds: Brent A. Mason, Finance Director/Treasurer 
Approved by: Alexander T. Nguyen, Assistant City Manager 
Approved as to form: Gary G. Geuss, City Attorney 


